

CHIEF OF POLICE
Received AUG 1 0 2006
Referred File

Chapman 215
PO Box 413
Milwankee, WI
53201-0413
414-229-4501 phone
414-229-4929 fax
www.uwm.edu/Dept/
Acad Aff/

August 8, 2006

VIA FACSIMILE (414) 935-7109 AND FIRST CLASS MAIL

Chief Nannette Hegerty Milwaukee Police Department Room 705-A 749 W. State Street Milwaukee, WI 53233

Re: Law Enforcement Special Assignment Grant Agreement with UWM

Dear Chief Hegerty:

By this letter, UWM requests an additional extension in the Law Enforcement Special Assignment Grant Agreement, similar to the extensions granted in 2004 and 2005. The specific periods for the extension would be from August 17 to October 28, 2006 and from April 5 to May 19, 2007, with the services of up to two sets of two officers each to be provided for a four-hour period (to be determined on a daily basis by MPD) between the hours of 5:00 p.m. and 4:00 a.m. Thursday, Friday, and Saturday nights. UWM will commit to pay for these services per the agreement, in an amount not to exceed \$24,000 for the period through May 19, 2007. I understand that no further Common Council action is necessary on this matter and that you may effectuate the agreement through a letter response.

As we agreed last year, we appreciate your willingness to have MPD officers assigned to the services contact the University Police Department at the start of each shift so that the University can confirm that the additional patrols are being provided and establish radio contact. The University Police Department will also be in communication with MPD as to whether one or two sets of officers are recommended.

N/ 1911

Chief Nannette Hegerty August 8, 2006 Page 2

If there are no concerns with this request, you may simply send your letter response effectuating the agreement. I thank you for your attention to this matter and appreciate all of the efforts of the Milwaukee Police Department in the neighborhoods surrounding UWM.

Sincerely,

Rita Cheng

Provost & Vice Chancellor for Academic Affairs

cc: Patrick B. McDonnell, Deputy City Attorney
Tom Luljak, Vice Chancellor of University Relations
Pamela Hodermann, Chief of the University Police Department
Robin Van Harpen, Interim Director, Office of Legal Affairs